
North Davis Community Council Agenda 

May 10th, 2016 
 

Attendance: Carey Yardley, Maude Beckman, Elizabeth Hansen, Ann Riding, Trisha Udy 

Absent: Sandra VanderToolen, Nathan Wimmer, Brian Hunt 

Visitors: Chris Keime, Tyler Poll, Johnny Caine 

 

Welcome 

Maude Beckman 

 

Approval of last meeting’s minutes: 

Approved 

 

Introduction of new Principal: Chris Keime 

 Was principal of Syracuse Jr. high for 5 years, assistant principal for 4 years at Fairfield Jr. High and 

before that a teacher at Clearfield High School. 

 

Financial Update:  Tyler Poll 

 Tyler presented the SIP and detail sheets on $ spent vs. what has been planned for. A few items 

came back with more money in that section because of staff changes.  So we have an unexpected 

carryover of $8,000.00, that we didn’t know we would have when we started doing teacher grants. 

 

Improved writing scores: Meet district scores for SAGE writing  

 $27,000.00 for an English department aide as well as complete the final $15,000.00 payment on 

the iPad contract. 

English Grading Aide: Following established rubrics from the teachers, this person would  

Grade assignments. This would allow the teachers to assign more writing assignments to  

prepare the students to achieve at least district average on the writing portion of SAGE.  

 

 iPad contract completion: $15,000.00 

 

Credit recovery: On pace we have 26 students and we’d like it reduced to fewer than 22.  

 $38,000.00 for 3 productivities, 2 teacher aides         

(1 technology – iPads; Nichole Udy)                                                                                                                        

(1 lunch bunch aide – student intervention, parent liaison, tracking) 

 

NDJH is saving money by splitting the cost of the Chinese teacher with Clearfield High Schoo, we’d 

like to put that money towards productivities and teacher aides.  

 

Quality Staffing: Teachers will ensure through high quality instruction, that all students will have the 

opportunity to learn and progress through higher level thinking. $10,000.00  

 

Teachers and administrators will rank the training that is wanted and needed. The English 9 team will do 

some professional development with teachers as well as having some teachers take professional 

development training through the district. The English 9 Team will be focusing on: 

1) Differentiation      3) Student Engagement 

2) Writing      4) Technology 



 

This will be a review and implementation of all the tools the teachers have been receiving training on over 

the last several years. 

 

Projected funding: Just over $67,000.00 new funding plus the $8,000.00 carry over is $75,000.00 

  

Academic Update:  

 School Improvement plan (Did everybody sign?) 

Everyone signed the SIP, except one parent, and that plan has been submitted to the district for review. 

 

Counseling Department Items: 

Just completed a self-evaluation of the department and are putting a plan in place to fill gaps, complete 

the counseling program and improve the department as a whole.  

 

After School Program: 

Beauty and the Beast Jr. play was excellent.  

End of year celebration is May 18th at 6 pm. Beauty and the Beast cast will perform, LIA will perform and 

dinner will be provided. 

 

PTA: 

PTA is in need of more parents for next year.  Sharla Carlson is going to run the Norseman store during 

lunch once a week. They will need help with Ribbon weeks, teacher appreciation and other PTA activities. 

Tyler will do an email out to parents for those interested in joining to contact Sharla. 

 

Library:  

May 18th is our summer reading kick-off. September 22nd we’ll have our celebration. Big Buddha is coming 

and will put the kids on the air, who read during the summer. There is a website that they can log in to for 

recording their hours.  

 

Other items: 

 Elections for open seats 2016-2018 

Three seats are up for election this next Fall (Maude Beckman, Carey Yardley and Shannon VanderToolen). 

Council voted unanimously to open 2 more parent positions on the council for next year, so there will be a 

total of 5 parent positions available. 

Tyler will add this information to the email he will send out. 

 

Future Agenda Items: 

No other items  

 

Adjourn & thank you gifts from NDJH administration 


